BATH TOWN PLANNING BOARD
Public Hearing for Norbut Solar
Regular Meeting

Date & Time:		May 2, 2023				7:00pm
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:	Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members; James Corbett, George McKinley, James Emo, Kevin Denison, Matthew Dickson 

[bookmark: _Hlk102570402]Also Present:	Councilman, John Lysyczyn

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins called the meeting to order at 7:00PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Motion by James Emo, seconded by George McKinley to open the Public Hearing for Norbut Solar project.  Passed unanimously
No one from the public wished to speak.  Motion made by Kevin Denison, seconded by James Corbett to close the Public Hearing at 7:02pm.  Passed unanimously

Victor Ciaccia reviewed the plan to add a 5 mega watt site to the existing site on Snyder Hill Road.  Norbut Solar is now seeking Planning Board’s approval for the Site Plan, Height Variance and Special Use Permit.

Motion made by Kevin Denison, seconded by George McKinley to accept the minutes from April 4, 2023.
[bookmark: _Hlk124076626]Adopted:		George McKinley	Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			James Emo		Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
James Hopkins		Aye

James Rusak presented a minor subdivision on Mossy Bank Park Road dividing a 14.2 acre lot into one 6.1 acre lot and a 8.1 acre lot that will include the house.

Motion made by James Emo, seconded by James Corbett to approve the minor subdivision as presented.
 Adopted:		George McKinley	Aye
			James Corbett		Aye
			James Emo		Aye
			Kevin Denison		Aye
			Matthew Dickson	Aye
James Hopkins		Aye
James Hopkins reported that he contacted Kimley Horn about the traffic study at the proposed site for the Southern Tire Mart at the Pilot location and informed them that the Town would be hiring an engineer to help with the project.  He was told that they may not go ahead with the project.

Motion made by George McKinley, seconded by Matthew Dickson to enter into executive session at 7:07pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by George McKinley, seconded by Matthew Dickson to exit executive session and return to regular session at 7:10pm.  Passed unanimously

The Board discussed whether or not Site Plans should be required for charging stations.

Motion made by George McKinley, seconded by Matthew Dickson to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Planning Board at 7:15pm.  Passed unanimously

	Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk
